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A: A table of contents
does not enhance the
exploration.
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D: Some reflection
explaining why three
variables were chosen.

B: Tables well set-up
and help with
understanding.
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B: Student should have
identified the outcomes,
B = home game,
H1 = hit from at bat.

E: Not so as P(H1|B) is 
not the same as P
(B|H1)

E: Not correct.



Mathematics: analysis and approaches and mathematics: applications and interpretation

Example 7: Bayes‘ Theorem and baseball—annotated student work

6

B: These explanations
are not correct. P(B) is
not a conditional
probability and P(R|B)
is conditional
probability.
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D: Some limited
reflection seen. The
student could have
checked the result of at
least first calculations
using a tree diagram.
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B: It is not clear what
this is the probability of
or why the binomial
theorem is being used.

D: Calculations above 
give 0.211, candidate 
uses 0.291 here without 
any attempt to compare 
the two values or 
explaining where the 
second value comes 
from.
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D: The student does not
comment upon these
results and does not
reflect upon whether
they are meaningful or
not.
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A: Rather long
conclusion and the
reflection is limited.

D: Some reflection seen 
here.
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